APPROVED MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee
June 24, 2010

8:00-9:30 PM EDT/6:00-7:30 PM MDT
Present INARS:
Teresa Arroyo-Bensick, Peggy Bennett, Joan Brooks, Jeanne Reock
Present GG:
Michael Greene, Mark Griffith

	 
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/
COMMENTS
	RESPON-SIBILITY
	TIME-

FRAME

	1
	Treasurer’s Report
	The Finance Committee is working with the new accounting system and needs to close out June.  The May/June profit and loss statement will be presented at the July 8 Board meeting.  Specific line item expenses (e.g., Website) within the program centers that have been set up in QuickBooks (e.g., Marketing) will be reported on through a chart of accounts.

New Finance Committee policies are being created and will be presented at the July 8 Board meeting.  ISR Form 990 is due September 15.  The new policies, including one on conflict of interest, one on document destruction, and one on whistleblowers, are needed in order to complete Form 990 satisfactorily.

The first meeting of the Finance Committee, which includes Teresa, Mark, Janet Cook, Melbas Amos, and Janine Melinck-Hueber, will be on July 7.  Joan noted that any documents to be considered at the July 8 Board meeting need to be submitted a few days in advance of the meeting to allow Board members to review them.
	
	
	

	2
	Update on Fundraising for Extension of Goldsmith Group Agreement
	Joan announced that $24,100 of the $25,000 has been raised:

$10,000 from INARS

$  5,000 from the Training Institute

$  9,100 in donations (fantastic job, Joan!)

Only $900 remains to reach $25,000.   
	
	
	

	3
	Communication with INARS Members
	Rosemary interviewed Noel about questions members are asking about the 3 levels of the new training program and how we got from where we were to where we are today.  It will be posted on the members-only section of the RSM website as a means of increasing communication in the community.  Joan would like a new video posted there every 4-6 weeks—e.g., Theresa talking about the new certification process and Noel talking about RSM grad training.  This could be an outstanding way to communicate changes and new projects to our members.  

The practice building telecourse now has 43 participants.  One person actually joined INAS to continue participating in the calls.  Erica Goodstone, our new Marketing chair, will launch a new practice building blog very soon.  Participants will be directed to that on the June 29 practice building call.
	
	
	

	4
	Issues with Board Member/ Committee Chair
	Michael asked what Executive Committee members thought Jennifer Mullen’s goals were.  After some discussion we agreed that she seems tone-deaf to the environment and to her own tone and that she only hears her own agenda, which in part has to do with her desire to train people in RSM in Australia, for which she is not yet fully trained.  Michael noted that, if left unattended, this kind of energy can disrupt an organization.  As a next step, Jeanne agreed to contact Jennifer and, with kindness, set a strong boundary regarding work on the Board and on committees.

Peggy and Mark will work on language for amending the INARS bylaws to provide for removing a Board member, including a committee chair, as currently the bylaws only have a provision for removing officers.  They will accomplish this soon so that the amendment can be discussed at the Board meeting on July 8.  Michael noted this will serves two purposes:  (1) warn Jennifer about her being out of step, and (2) add a necessary bylaw provision that we missed.
	Contact Jennifer re. her work on the Board and as committee chair.

Work on bylaws amendment to provide for removing a Board member.
	Jeanne

Peggy and Mark
	Very soon

In next few days

	5
	How to Handle Lapsed CRSs
	Jeanne noted that Appendix B, Section 1.1 of the SOP states that CRSs who graduated before 2000 are certified in perpetuity without further requirements.  However Section 1.2 of Appendix B stipulates they must sign the SOP every year and pay CRS fees every year.  Due to the late hour, Jeanne and Joan will discuss this offline and then discuss it further with Jennifer and her subcommittee chair.  We’ll probably need to tighten up the SOP going forward.
	Talk offline about CRSs who graduated before 2000
	Jeanne and Joan
	In next few days

	6
	Next Executive Committee Meeting
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